November 24, 2000

Mr. John Honderich

Publisher

The Toronto Star

One Yonge Street

Toronto, Ontario

M5E 1E6

Dear Sir:

On November 9th the Star ran an article by Staff Reporter Nicholas Keung under the heading “The terror that never goes away,” which reads in part:

On the eve of Kristallnacht, more than 15,000 Jews with Polish citizenship, many of whom had been living in Germany for decades, were rounded up without warning and forcibly taken to the Polish border.

   Yet, the Polish government refused to admit them and these refugees were interned in the so-called “relocation camp” near the frontier.

 The same topic is treated in volume four of The Encyclopedia of the Holocaust as follows:

At first, most of the deportees coming over the border near Zbaszyn were kept close to the point where they had crossed into Poland, but later on they were taken to [the small town of] Zbaszyn. Some of the people made their way into the Polish interior, but many who had no place to go remained in the railway station, on a nearby lot, or in the streets. From the beginning, the local authorities put abandoned barracks at the disposal of the deportees.

   By October 31, 1938, the police had listed 5,799 expellees arriving in Zbaszyn. On that day the central Polish authorities issued an order forbidding Jews to leave the town. They hoped that the concentration of large numbers of Jews would put pressure on the Germans to induce them to begin negotiations to hasten the return of the Jews to the homes from which they had been driven.

   … the local inhabitants of Zbaszyn [almost all of them ethnic Poles] responded to the authorities’ appeal and provided the refugees with warm water and some food. … the refugees were housed in army barracks and … fifteen hundred of them were accommodated in private dwellings. …

  … The Polish authorities did not consider the ban on some refugees’ leaving Zbaszyn as anything other than a temporary measure, and when negotiations with the Germans dragged on, the refugees were issued permits to leave the town. At the end of November the authorities decided to close down the camp in stages. …

   Negotiations between the Poles and the Germans came to an end by January 24, 1939, when an agreement was signed under which the deportees were permitted to go back to Germany … for a limited stay to settle their affairs and liquidate their businesses. … The Polish government, for its part, enabled the families of the deportees to join them in Poland.

On November 9th we sent a terse letter to the Star’s letter page editor which made the point that the refugees were never interned in a camp (they were free to go about in the town) and that they were soon allowed to settle elsewhere in Poland. The decision to restrict their movement was a temporary measure to put pressure on Germany to allow the refugees to return to their homes (which almost all wished) or to at least get back their property.

It is apparent that the Star’s reporter presented this matter in the worst possible light. Our letter was not run even though another copy was forwarded to Ms. Carol Goar several days later. This, in our view, is yet another example of how the Star continues to incite unnecessary tensions between the Jewish and Polish communities.

Yours truly,

Toronto District - Canadian Polish Congress

cc. Polish-language media in Toronto   

